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JUDICIAL IMPACT FISCAL NOTE 
Bill Number: 
5689 2SSB 

Title: 
Immigrants in the Workplace 

Agency: 
055 – Administrative Office 
          of the Courts (AOC) 

Part I: Estimates 

☐  No Fiscal Impact 

Estimated Cash Receipts to: 

 FY 2018 FY 2019 2017-19 2019-21 2021-23 
      
      

Total:      
 

Estimated Expenditures from: 

STATE FY 2018 FY 2019 2017-19 2019-21 2021-23 
FTE – Staff Years      
Account      
General Fund – State (001-1)      

State Subtotal      
COUNTY      
County FTE Staff Years      
Account      
Local - Counties      

Counties Subtotal      
CITY      
City FTE Staff Years      
Account      
Local – Cities      

Cities Subtotal      
Local Subtotal      

Total Estimated 
Expenditures:      

 

The revenue and expenditure estimates on this page represent the most likely fiscal impact. Responsibility for 
expenditures may be subject to the provisions of RCW 43.135.060. 

Check applicable boxes and follow corresponding instructions: 

☒ If fiscal impact is greater than $50,000 per fiscal year in the current biennium or in subsequent biennia, complete 
entire fiscal note form parts I-V 

☐ If fiscal impact is less than $50,000 per fiscal year in the current biennium or in subsequent biennia, complete this 
page only (Part I). 

☐ Capital budget impact, complete Part IV. 

Legislative Contact: Phone: Date: 
Agency Preparation: Sam Knutson Phone: 360-704-5528 Date: 2/8/2018 
Agency Approval:      Ramsey Radwan Phone: 360-357-2406 Date: 
OFM Review: Phone: Date: 
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Part II: Narrative Explanation 
 
This bill would establish the Keep Washington Working Act.  
 
The bill would create a workgroup called the Keep Washington Working Statewide workgroup to 
develop strategies, perform research, provide support to various organizations, and make 
recommendations.  
 
The bill would require the Office of the Attorney General (OAG) to provide policies for limiting 
immigrant enforcement to the fullest extent, consistent with the law.  
 
The bill would require the OAG to publish guidance to law enforcement agencies to limit 
availability of information regarding immigration enforcement. 
 
The bill would restrict the use of state resources to assist in registration, surveillance programs, 
or any other laws that would target Washington residents on the basis of protected class, or 
immigration or citizenship status.  
 
Part II.A – Brief Description of what the Measure does that has fiscal impact on 
the Courts 
 
Section 4 – Would amend RCW 43.10 to provide that the OAG must publish model policies for 
limiting immigration enforcement to the fullest extent possible consistent with federal and state 
law at public schools, health facilities operated by the state or a political subdivision of the state, 
courthouses, and shelters. All public schools, health facilities, and courthouses would be 
required to implement the OAG model policies, or an equivalent policy.  
 
II.B - Cash Receipt Impact 
 
None.  
 
II.C – Expenditures 
 
Indeterminate. Every court would be required to implement the model policies as prescribed by 
the OAG. It is unknown what these policies would require, or what the specifics of 
implementation would necessitate. Depending on the recommendations and model policies 
established by the OAG, impact could exceed $50,000.  
 


